


















The June Issue of the Shawnee Journal included a story 
detailing Chief Barnes’s and Second Chief Baldridge’s 
trip to Washington D.C. in early May at the request 
of the U.S. House of Representatives Subcommitee on 
Indigenous Affairs. The Subcommittee held a historic 
hearing on H.R. 5444, “The Truth and Healing 
Commission on Indian Boarding School Policies 
in the U.S. Act.” Testimony was also provided by 
boarding school survivors and leaders of the National 
Native American Boarding School Healing Coalition 
in support of a national strategy to increase public 
awareness and bring about healing for the historic 
trauma caused by boarding school policies.

This summer, Chief Barnes has maintained the 
Shawnee Tribe’s involvement in continuing the 
push for Truth and Healing legislation and raising 
awareness of the issue. On June 22, the Tribe co-
hosted Breaking the Silence, a day-long summit for 
survivors, Tribal leaders, researchers, archivists and 
others to explore the historical impacts of federal 
boarding schools in Oklahoma, Kansas and Texas. 
Breaking the Silence was held at RiverSpirit Casino 
and presented in partnership with the National Native 
American Boarding School Healing Coalition and 
United Indian Nations of Oklahoma.
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